
 
 

 My job list at church is ever evolving from my original job “duties”. It wouldn’t believe 
some of the things that I do here that never make it on to job description page. That’s okay, it 
keeps things interesting here. I can say that my job is never the same from day to day and week 
to week.  
 I remember working with Pastor Gary and cleaning out refrigerators with him every 3 
months. It was something we would do together and after he left it has become my job. I run 
errands for people, I have taken care of babies both in and out of the office, I even fix cable t.v. 
problems! I am the one people turn to answer all of their questions, and to remember how 
things were done in the past. I get all the supplies for the church from the biggest to the small-
est of things. Some days my to-do list is long with no end in sight and some days I do not even 
begin to touch the list because other things will happen  that trump whatever plans I may have 
had that day. 
 One of the things that I do here is talk to people. I know that may sound strange, but it 
is a big part of the job. There are so many people hurting, struggling or simply lonely. My heart 
aches for those people. I know that like many wounded people, they find it hard to trust others, 
so I take this part of the job very seriously. “Oh Lord, I pray silently, help me say the right things.”  
 We've all been there. Perhaps we find ourselves with a friend, family member, or even a 
stranger who is hurting. There are some things to remember about those who struggle. Reach 

out with unconditional love. A hurting person may display intense emotions—tears, anger, 
bitterness, frustration, or sarcasm. We may feel tempted to withdraw from such emotional dis-
plays, but we need to draw near to the person who is in pain, just as God helps us when we're 
in need.  
 Try to understand rather than fix the hurting person's feelings. We may mean well 
when we try to persuade a hurting person to "cheer up," but suffering is often an integral ingre-
dient of the spiritual experience. We must acknowledge a person's pain, not try to put a band-
age over it.  
 Find specific ways to be supportive. People in pain are often reticent to ask for help. 
Someone who is ill or bereaved may need you to bring food or offer to baby-sit. A friend facing 
a frightening medical test or hospital stay probably would appreciate your offer to go with her. 
Even little expressions of love—a hug, a note in the mail, an invitation to come over—can mean 
a great deal to a hurting person.  
 Share your own times of struggle. I've found hurting people benefit when they can talk 
with someone who's open about their own struggles. Such honesty breaks down the barriers of 
separation that suffering often creates. God is glorified when I'm willing to tell others how far 
he's brought me, as well as my continuing need for his power to guide and deliver me in times 
of temptation or difficulty. 
 Finally, Pray for those with whom you're sharing. We may tend to focus primarily on 
what we can say or do to help a hurting person, but don't forget the power of prayer. It's still 
our greatest tool for helping others.  
And the God of all grace, who called you to his eternal glory in Christ, after you have suffered a little 
while, will himself restore you and make you strong, firm and steadfast. 1 Peter 5:10 

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 

 

 

March 2017 The Newsletter First Reformed Church 

Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. 

Words from Pastor Luke 

 March is on it’s way.  In the coming months, there are many things once again happening 
within our church.  We continue to move forward.  Once again I want to update you on upcom-
ing church activities.  
 Many of you received our new directory this past month. (The bright yellow book).  You 
will find several bits of information in it from contacts for the office, our website info, and other 
activities that happen at church weekly or monthly.  You will also find all our elders and deacons 
and their calling districts.  Each elder and deacon has a responsibility for our members within 
this church.  I encourage you to take the time to check out who your elder and deacon are.  At 
some point they will also be contacting you.  If you have any needs or concerns talk to your 
elder/deacon representative. 
 We also now have someone new on staff.  As a consistory, coming from a recommenda-
tion from both the Worship and Administrative teams, we hired Brenda Kuhl as our new wor-
ship coordinator.  Brenda will be helping coordinate volunteers for music ministry as well as oth-
er areas of worship in which we might have a need.  We are striving to improve opportunities for 
lay leadership involvement in both our Cornerstone and Open Door services.  In the coming 
month we will be searching out anyone interested in using their gifts and talents to enhance our 
worship services.  This includes musicians, singers, readers and those who are gifted in prayer.  
Brenda is hired on a part-time basis working about and average of 6 hours per week. 
 The Discipleship Learning Team is also looking for those who are willing to join us in not 
only evaluating our current ministry opportunities but help us brainstorm new ways in which 
we can grow our children, youth and adults to become authentic disciples going out in to this 
world to make disciples.  We are looking for 10-15 people to join our team.  If you would like 
more information please call the church office or Pastor Luke. 
 We are also currently looking at bids to improve our lighting, sound and video resources 
in our sanctuary.  In the coming months we will continue to update you on that progress.  We 
recognize that this an area of needed improvement that will enhance our worship experience. 
 When it comes to our high school and college youth there are many things happening in 
the coming months. First both have big trips planned for this summer. The High School Remnant 
group will be traveling to Rocky Mountain High in July.  Currently we have 50 people going.  43 
students and 7 adults.  This month we have our annual soup supper.  The money raised from 
this event will help reduce their cost. You can also volunteer to bring soup, pies and some other 
food items or you can simply donate money to help cover our costs.   
 At the end of March we are once again going to be selling submarine sandwiches.  Last 
year this was a big hit and again it will help each student in reducing their cost for their trip.  
They should be contacting you about placing an order however you will also find an order form 
in an upcoming bulletin.  We have discovered they are great as the many farmers are getting 
back into the field for spring planting.  It is also just a simple meal for anyone needing 
something quick to eat at home.  



 
 

 In regards to our Youth Pastor position our search team continues to diligently look 
for the right candidate.  Please lift them up in your prayers as well as the individual who 
God is calling to serve here.  Pray also that we will find that candidate in the coming months. 
 Finally I wanted to update you about a college/young adult trip to Romania in Au-
gust.  We currently have 12 young adults signed up to go along with myself.  Over the next 6 
months we will be doing some fundraisers to help cover some of their cost.  You can mark 
you calendar for Mother’s Day as we will be once again host an amazing meal in which you 
can treat mom to.   We are also planning a golf tournament in May for the many golfers 
ready to get back out and swing the clubs.  This area of ministry is a new opportunity for us 
to continue beyond high school to develop our young adults into the disciples God has called 
them to be. 
 If you have any questions about something please contact Pastor Luke, Brenda in the 
office or you district elder/deacon.  If they don’t know they answer we can probably direct 
you to some who does know our find the answer for you. 
 Have a blessed month of March and may God continue to grow and challenge you to 
move from being a fan to a follower who is a completely committed disciple. 
Excited about what God has in store! 
Pastor Luke 

 

News From Brian and Donna Renes 
 

Bayamy, Joël, Jean Nicolas, Moganda... 
 It would be wonderful if you could meet the young men I worked with last week. I 
enjoyed getting to know each of them better. Their testimonies inspire me. 
Bayamy studied Hebrew in Israel for six months and now is doing Biblical Studies in 
France. His wife and five young children are in their home country in Africa. I asked him if 
he would go to see them over Christmas and he said that he can’t and won’t see them until 
June of next year. 
 Jean Nicolas as well has two young children and has to travel to dangerous parts of 
his country as he gives support to the translation teams in that area. Moganda, Janvier and 
the others are eager to learn so that they can meet the needs of translation teams and 
churches in their respective countries. Each is following God’s call to make the Bible availa-
ble in the language they can understand. 
 As the year comes to a close, I give thanks for these young men and for their com-
mitment in bringing the message of hope and of joy to the world. 
 
Brian and Donna 

Brian’s ministry: Brian serves as a computer consultant for Bible translation projects. 

He teaches national workers how to effectively use the computer in their work of trans-

lating the Bible into languages such as Quechua, which is spoken in Peru, and the Kuna 

language of Panama. Donna ministers to Hispanic children in the Sioux Center, Iowa, 

area through the teaching of English as a Second Language.  

Learn more at www.rca.org/renes. 

 

 

67. College Students presented their plan to the Consistory on their Mission Trip to  
              Romania. 

68. MMSC to approve the Romania College Student Work Trip.  
69. Alicia Martinez made a request that the Consistory approve her plans to got to Haiti on a  
            Mission Trip on March 10-19, 2017. Alicia will be facilitating sessions to use God  

            given gifts through the arts.  
70. MMSC to approve her plans. 
71. MMSC to allow a survey be taken of the Willing Hands groups to learn if there is  

               support to hire a catering service to prepare lunches for funerals. 
72. MMSC to approve the minutes. 
73. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Pastor Luke. 

Spiritual Inventories 

Years ago, (before I was even here) some of you filled out a “Spiritual Invento-

ry”. Many of you filled one out and turned them into the office. This form had 

you list your family, your favorite hymns, your favorite Bible verses, questions 

about What Jesus means to you and a little history about yourself. Over the 

years, Pastor Gary, Pastor Bruce and now Pastor Luke use these spiritual inven-

tories when someone passes away from church. These forms are so helpful to us 

when a loved one dies. Pastor Luke will use these forms as guides for not only 

himself but the family as well when it comes to planning a funeral.  

We do not have a form for every person in this church and that’s ok, but if you 

desire to fill one out we would encourage you to do so. Spiritual Inventories 

were placed in your mailbox and there are also some on the Information Center 

along with a box to return them in. If you have filled one out before, you can do 

it again. Maybe, your favorite hymn has changed or something in your life has 

occurred that has led you to a different favorite Bible verse. Whatever the reason, 

if you do not know, want to make a new one or have never done one, please fill 

out the sheet  and return it to the box at your earliest convenience. 



 
 

CONSISTORY MINUTES 
February 20, 2017  

6:00 pm 
 
Elder’s Meeting 6:00 pm              5 present A Quorum 
 
 

51. Pastor Luke opened the meeting with prayer. 

52. Pastor Luke reported on the membership class. 

53. Elders will meet on Sunday, March 12 between the church services to hear  

            Profession on Faith by those who so wish. 

54. Cody Hurlburt and Kristen Witt requested baptism for their daughter, Braelyn and  

          Profession of Faith for Cody be moved to March 5, 2017. 

55. The Constitutional Question was asked of members needing spiritual care and the  

            Elders reported on various concerns of members in their districts. 

56. MMSC to allow Cody Hurlburt and Kristen Witt to use our Fellowship Hall on  

           Sunday, March 5th after the second service. 

57. MMSC to allow Congregational Care to use the Fellowship Hall on Saturday, March  

           18, to have a senior social event. 

58. MMSC to use First Reformed Church to host a Men’s Lenten Breakfast on  

           Wednesday, March 29, 2017. 

59. Duane Vande Hoef volunteered to prepare the Sacrament for the Lord’s Supper.  

           Other Elders will assist. 

60. MMSC to approve the minutes as read. 

61. MMMSC to adjourn the meeting followed by closing prayer by Duane Vande Hoef. 

Full Consistory Meeting 7:00 pm            11 Present A Quorum 
 
 

62. Pastor Luke opened the meeting by reading the February RCA Consistory Devotion  
          and then opened the meeting with prayer. 

63. The Ministry Team Chairpersons gave their reports. 
64. On behalf of the Worship Ministry Team and The Administrative Ministry Team  
             recommendation, Brenda Kuhl will be hired as the Worship Coordinator. 

65. Approved the Worship Coordinator job description as presented by the Worship  
             Team.  
66. Darren Rockman reported on progress being made with the lighting and the sound  

             system. 

 

 

SCARS OF LIFE 
 
Some years ago, on a hot summer day in South Florida, a little boy decided to go for a 
swim in the old swimming hole behind his house. In a hurry to dive into the cool water, 
he ran out the back door, leaving behind shoes, socks, and shirt as he went. He flew into 
the water, not realizing that as he swam toward the middle of the lake, an alligator was 
swimming toward the shore. 
 
His father, working in the yard, saw the two as they got closer and closer together. In ut-
ter fear, he ran toward the water, yelling to his son as loudly as he could. Hearing his 
voice, the little boy became alarmed and made a U-turn to swim to his father. It was too 
late. Just as he reached his father, the alligator reached him.  
 
From the dock, the father grabbed his little boy by the arms just as the alligator snatched 
his legs. That began an incredible tug-of-war between the two. The alligator was much 
stronger than the father, but the father was much too passionate to let go. A farmer hap-
pened to drive by, heard his screams, raced from his truck, took aim and shot the alliga-
tor. 
 
Remarkably, after weeks and weeks in the hospital, the little boy survived. His legs were 
extremely scarred by the vicious attack of the animal. And, on his arms, were deep 
scratches where his father's fingernails dug into his flesh in his effort to hang on to the son 
he loved. 
 
The newspaper reporter who interviewed the boy after the trauma, asked if he would 
show him his scars. The boy lifted his pant legs. And then, with obvious pride, he said to 
the reporter, "But loo k at my arms. I have great scars on my arms, too. I have them be-
cause my Dad wouldn't let go." 
 
You and I can identify with that little boy. We have scars, too. No not from an alligator, 
but the scars of a painful past. Some of those scars are unsightly and have caused us deep 
regret. But, some wounds, my friend, are because God has refused to let go. In the midst 
of your struggle, He's been there holding on to you. 
 
The Scripture teaches that God loves you. You are a child of God. He wants to protect you 
and provide for you in every way. Unfortunately, sometimes we foolishly wade into dan-
gerous situations, not knowing what lies ahead. The swimming hole of life is filled with 
peril - and we forget that the enemy is waiting to attack. That's when the tug-of-war be-
gins - and if you have the scars of His love on your arms, be very, very grateful. He did 
not and will not ever let you go. ~Author Unknown 



 
 

Mar 5 West-Lawrence and Ruth Ann Wiersma 
 Middle-Larry and Rhonda Riebeling 
 East- Calvin and Kathy Runia 
 
12 West-Marvin and Janice Runia 
 Middle-Dr. Brian and Heidi Sayler/family 
 East-Eric Schiphoff and Hugh Schiphoff 
 
19 West-Harold and Lynn Schram 
 Middle-Ted and Eileen Schutte 
 East-Verlyn and Donna Smidt 
 
26  West-Donna Sterler and Jennie Schram 
 Middle-Dave and Lesa Stofferan 
 East-Bob and Gladys Tiedeman 

Nursery for March 9:00 am  

Nursery for March 11:00 am 

Mar. 5: Tanya and Makya Dykstra 
12: Amy Van Marel and Mary Hustoft 
19: Daphne Bremer and Dalten or Tayler 
26: Brenda and Leah Ackerman  

Greeters for March, 9 am 

Mar 5: Kathy Runia and Abby Kreykes 
12: Wendy and Jahlyn De Jong 
19: Melissa Anderson and Melissa Langstraat 
26: Sarah Loerts and Megan Loerts  

We serve a God who says that even when we're under pressure, and  

feel like nothing is going to go right, he is waiting for us, to embrace us 

whether we succeed or fail. ~Max Lucado  

 

 

Men’s Lenten Breakfast 

The Men’s Lenten Breakfast  Committee has met and plans to have 4 meetings during 

Lent and will begin next week. Breakfast usually begins at 6:30 am and it generally takes 

15-20 minutes with devotions lasting approximately 20 minutes. There is a free will offer-

ing for the breakfast with $5.00 being the suggested donation. All Men are welcomed to 

the Lenten Breakfasts.  

March 1: Host: United Congregational Devotions: St. Andrews 

March 15:   Host:  United Methodist  Devotions:  Christian Reformed 

March 29:  Host:  First Reformed   Devotions:  United  Methodist 

April 12:  Host:  First Baptist    Devotions:  First Presbyterian 

FROM THE LIBRARY-- 

 New books have been added to the library—a number of them  

are mystery, there is one new Amish story, and one adventure set in the  

heart of Alaska.  Before the new books can be put out for your enjoyment they have to be 

processed--stamped with a church name, glue in the card pocket, check out card and date 

due slip, etc.  You may notice that if the check-out cards look like they have been used be-

fore, they have.  When we pull the books from the shelves to withdraw them, the card is 

taken out.  In this age of technology large libraries use computers so the new check-out 

cards are hard to come by.  Therefore, if the cards taken from the books only have a few 

names on them, and the names are written in pencil, they are erased so the cards can be 

used again.  White-out might be used if there is a name written in ink.  A slip of paper 

with the author’s name and title of the book is glued to the new card so it can be used 

again.    

 Feel free to use the library and PLEASE BE SURE TO WRITE YOUR NAME AND 

DATE DUE ON THE CARD AND LEAVE IT IN THE YELLOW CARD BOX. 

Jeannette Juffer 



 
 

Bible Word Search:  

MOUNTAINS OF THE OLD TESTAMENT 

N M W N P H S P H X T Q W D E 

T T M O A A J F O O P H S I G 

R A Z I M G V W R L N S L K I 

K B R T Z S H O E I M H W Q N 

R O Z A H I E M B V E H U G O 

M R R G R P R J A E K S U D S 

M Q V E H A M E L T N L J V S 

N D Y R C K O G G N D Y S G Y 

W B A G P S N B H J O P O X A 

E I A N I S H W L A Q T D O H 

M O D O S F S D B I Z P H K Q 

S U N C T H H S A A G Q Q P F 

P T I X Y M F K H D G L Z G B 

B G B V L H N T V Y L P U Z U 

K V O K V A X W E C J P F V J 

ARARAT HOREB CARMEL 

EBAL EPHRAIM GAASH 

GERIZIM GILBOA HAZOR 

HERMON HOR MIZAR 

MORIAH NEBO CONGREGATION 

OLIVET PISGAH SEIR 

SINAI SODOM TABOR 

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, March, 20 at 9:00 am in the Library. 
Leader: Jane Buysman; Hostess: Jan Harskamp. 

Patience Bible Study will meet on Monday, March 20 at 4:00 pm to study Les-
son 8. Barb Van Diepen will be the leader and hostess.  

Coffee With the Pastor 

Coffee with the Pastor will be held on 

March 1st at 9 am. Please come join us.  

Hope to see you there! 

Mar  5 Jim  &  Pauline  Van Engen 
Mar  12 Curt  &  Peg  Van Kley 
Mar  19 Steve  &  Leanne  Van Kley 
Mar  26 Duane  &  Pam  Vande Hoef 

Coffee Servers March 

Library Volunteers Sunday School Nursery 

March  5-Jane Buysman  

12-Marilynn De Boer 

19-Gert Gaalswyk 

26-Jan Henrichs 

March 5-Jane Buysman 

March 12-Marilynn De Boer 

March 19-Gert Gaalswyk  

March 26-Jan Henrichs 

To fully release the power of the Holy Spirit within us, we must allow 
God to deal with us and do with us as He wills. ~Joyce Meyers  



 
 

5 SE: Stan Gaalswyk 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Ed Harskamp 

BE: Bill Hartzell 

BW: Dale Honken 

12 SE: Dan Janssen 

C: Dr. Greg Kosters 

SW: Arnie Langstraat 

BE: Pastor Luke  

BW: Ken Loerts 

19 SE: Ed Meendering 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Lyle Peelen 

BE: Larry Riebeling 

BW: Cal Runia 

26 SE: Bob Tiedeman 

C: Duane Vande Hoef 

SW: Paul Vander Linden 

BE: John Van Diepen 

BW: Pastor Luke  

Willing Hands Group 
Willing Hands Group #3 will be responsible for services during the 

month of March. Co-chairpersons are Jamie and Scott Hulstein, Pauline 
and Jim Van Engen and Sandy and Dave Lamfers. 

March Faith In Action:  

James 2:26 tells us "As the body without the spirit is dead, so faith without deeds is dead."  

We don't have to move mountains to put our faith into action. Even little acts of kindness can 

enrich our faith and lift up others. This month, we are encouraging everyone - children 

through 90 year olds - to bring at least one item for the residents of our two local nursing 

homes. Sibley Rehab needs items for bingo prizes: Little Debbie or other individually 

wrapped snacks and candy bars. Country View needs items for their general store: jewelry, 

small knick-knacks, shaving cream, shampoo, lotion, toothpaste & brushes, hard candies, etc.  

After Church Greeters for March 

You are stronger than you think, because the power of Almighty God is  

available to you. Your strength is renewed when you trust in Him.  

~Kendra Tillman  

 

 

Bible Study Verses: Matthew 7:1-2 

"Do not judge, or you too will be judged. For in the same way you judge others, you will be 

judged, and with the measure you use, it will be measured to you." (NIV)  

Thoughts 

A buddy of mine related this story to me a few weeks ago: 

He was driving down the highway when he saw three coyotes crossing the road ahead of 

him. The first two made it across the highway unscathed; the third was hit and killed by a 

car. 

He said that, as he watched, the first two coyotes that had made it across the road turned in 

their tracks and headed back to their downed comrade. At this point, I made a big "Aaaaah!", 

thinking about the two coyotes coming to see how their buddy was. (This is probably the 

result of too many years watching cartoons and not enough Wild Kingdom.) 

However, when they reached the third coyote, they proceeded to drag him from the road-

way and devour him.  

 

Action Point 

How do we act when others are knocked down in life and struggling? Whether it is a di-

vorce, addiction, poor life choices or a myriad of other problems, do we encourage, uplift, 

pray and support? Or, do we gossip, speculate and judge? In the fire service, we call the lat-

ter, "eating our own" - taking the opportunity to devour another while they are down and 

struggling. It is no different than what those coyotes did to their own. 

 

Christ makes it clear, "Stop judging." Whether it is our best friend, worst enemy, even a tele-

vision celebrity or newsmaker, "Stop judging!" Make it a point to pray for someone today 

whom you know is struggling in life. Better yet, pray for two people - a friend or co-worker 

and a newsmaker you have never met. 

 

Sportsmen's Tip of the Day  

Hunting season always seems way too short; but in many areas, varmint hunting is open 

year round with just a valid hunting license. Check your local game laws and see if you can 

keep up on your stalking and shooting skills during the off-season by hunting varmints. 

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

If you would like to be in-
cluded in our Birthday and 
Anniversary Calendar and 
do not see your name, 
please contact the office 
(sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com 
or 754-2783) and let us 
know your dates! We would 
love to  
recognize YOU on your 
special day! 

Thanks 

 

March Birthdays  

1 Arnie Langstraat  
   Heidi Sayler  
   Alex Anderson  

2 Lydia Buysman  

4 Luella Eggink  
    Pierce Julius  

5 Clint Klaassen  
6 Blake Loerts  

7 Darcy Martinez  
   Sandy Heronimus  

8 Dee Baker  

10 Mark Van Der 
Sloot 
     Bryan Verdoorn 
     Sofia Hisek 

11 John Mc Dougall  

 

12 Tim Kruger  
    John Van Diepen, 
SR.  

13 Greg Tracy  
    Hunter De Jong  

14 Kevin Klaassen  

15 Brianna Jacobsma  

16 Andrew Kraayen-
brink 17 Abby 
Kreykes  

18 Darlene Jurgens 
     Addison Hulstein  

19 Annette Janssen 
     Dave Myers  

20 Kayla Ackerman  

21 Elizabeth Myers  

23 Chelsey Alexander  

 

24 Glenda De Boer 
      Brian Loerts  

25 Mitch Kreykes  
      Nick Buysman  

26 Mike Kraayenbrink 
28 Cole Hoekstra  

29 Kim McDougall  
     Norah Fox 

30 Logan Bruxvoort  
     Alea Ross 

31 Lynn Mulder  

March Anniversaries 

02 Larry and Jane Buysman-61 years  
08 Bobby and Dee Baker-42 years  
08 Mark and Kim Van Der Sloot-9 years  
18 Ken and Sandy Heronimus-34 years  
20 Jason and Gina Jacobsma-13 years  
21 Greg and Tami Tracy-8 years  
30 Bob and Gladys Tiedeman-46 years  

 

 

The Care Committee is sponsoring the second annual Senior 

Social Event.  

We will be holding this on Saturday afternoon, March 18th, at 1:30 in the afternoon. 

Rides will be provided for anyone requesting a ride. This is for all seniors 65 years of age 

and over; spouses included if under 65. Be watching the Bulletin and your personal invita-

tion for more information. Be sure to join us and your friends for an afternoon of fun, 

games, laughter, and socializing.  



 
 

March 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed

   1 6:30am Lenten Bkfst

6 pm Outreach 

7 pm Cong. Care will Meet

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

5 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Church 

6 

 

 

Randy Bremer 

7 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Jerrad and Tracee Brouwer; 

Grant, Carter and Madison 

8 9 am Mom’s Together

5-7 pm Soup and Pie Supper

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

12  9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Youth 

13 

 

Nate Buysman; Nick and Lydia 

14 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 
Dave and JoAnn Calsbeek 

156:30am Lenten Bkfst

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

Angie Calsbeek 

19 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Consistory 

20 9 am Faith Bible St. 

4 pm Patience Bible St. 

6 pm Elders will meet 

7 pm Full Consistory meets 

Tom and Ruth Dagel; Parker 

21 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Brian and Jamiey Daiker; Elliot 

and Olivia 

22 9 am Mom’s Together

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

Dale and Marilynn De Boer

26  9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Pastor 

27 

 

 

Marcus and Angie De Boer 

28 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Joe and Nisa de Boom; Delaney 

and Danika 

29 6:30am  Lenten Bkfst

6:30-7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

7:15-8:30 HS Remnant 

Minnie De Jong 

 

 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

6:30am Lenten Bkfst 

6 pm Outreach 

7 pm Cong. Care will Meet 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

2 

 

 

Daphne Bremer; Dalten and 

Tayler 

3 

 

 

Marlys Brink 

4 College Students 

Kailey Bruxvoort 

Evan Mehls 

Josh Wagenaar 

Sarah Honken 

Ellie Klaassen 

9 am Mom’s Together 

7 pm Soup and Pie Supper 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

9 

 

Jamie and Jennifer Bruxvoort; 

Brayden, Logan and Ella 

10 

 

Larry and Jane Buysman 

11College Students 

Jena Van Marel 

Kayla Ackerman 

Hannah Klaassen  

Kellyn Kruger 

6:30am Lenten Bkfst 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

Angie Calsbeek 

16 

 

Margaret Calsbeek 

17 

 

Levi and Kira Christensen; 

Connor 

181:30 pm Senior Social 

Event at FRC 

 

Pray for our Seniors 

9 am Mom’s Together 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

Dale and Marilynn De Boer 

23 

 

Larry and Melissa De Boer; 

Kalie, Jayden and Kendra 

24 

 

 

LeRoy and Glenda De Boer 

25College Students 

Alicia Martinez 

Clara Meyer 

Jessica Mehls 

Shannon Michelson 

6:30am  Lenten Bkfst 

7:15pm Bible Cl. G 1-5  

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:30 HS Remnant  

Minnie De Jong 

30 

 

Heath and Wendy De Jong; 

Hunter, Dahson, Jahlyn 

31 

 

 

Nathan De Jong 

 


